

AIMS - Queensland Subcommittee Annual Report November 2021

To all AIMS Members,

The QLD AIMS Subcommittee held several meetings over the course of the last 12 months, recording minutes and all information passed on to the board for review and consideration.

Mick Harris organised a very successful AIMS Moranbah Technology Day, with a record number in attendance. It was great to see so many sponsors come out and showcase their latest technology and services. During the event Ken Cross, our AIMS Surveyors Board representative, gave an overview and background to the QLD Mines Inspectorate's combining of Recognised Standard 10 and Guidance Note 19. Ken continues to be involved with the review and development of an updated Recognised Standard 10.

Candidate sessions were held in person and online throughout the year. Thank you to Steve Stegall for his time in running the sessions.

There were various efforts in QLD to promote mine surveying in schools. Thank you to Paul Tozer and Matt Burke who have recently done a fantastic job showcasing the technology we use – feedback has been students loved engaging with the drones and laser scanners.

A recent development in an effort to promote mine surveying further, is the creation of 2 promotional videos. These videos can be used at schools, universities, careers days, and shared on various platforms such as LinkedIn, Facebook, AIMS website, etc. These videos will be released in the coming month.

Continuing in 2021 and early 2022 the subcommittee will continue to progress with the following:

- Organise AIMS networking events and technology days
- Review options to organise and host additional AIMS training days for members
- Organise more candidate sessions, both in person and virtual
- Continue providing guidance and input to the development of RS10.
- Create and share survey promotional content for industry and educational use

Big thank you to Mick Harris, Ken Cross, David Ericson and Callum McNaughton for their continued effort and volunteered time in the subcommittee. The subcommittee welcomes Paul Tozer, who has volunteered to support AIMS in 2022, and those interested in being involved in the subcommittee should contact Quentin.

Kind regards,

Quentin Albertyn

Chairman of AIMS QLD Subcommittee